
 
 
 
 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL REPORTS & COMMUNICATIONS II 
Office of the City Clerk  

 
City Council of the City of Napa 

Regular Meeting 
June 16, 2020 

 
FOR THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NAPA: 

 
AFTERNOON SESSION: 

 
4.  CONSENT CALENDAR:  
 
4.E.  Public Safety Dispatching Services provided to the County of Napa   

• Email from Luke Gallenkamp received on June 16, 2020.  
• Email from Jessica Keane received on June 16, 2020.  
• Email from Lainey Laband received on June 16, 2020.  
• Email from Martina Sanchez received on June 16, 2020.  
• Email from Adrian Almaraz received on June 16, 2020.  
• Email from Martin Gaudard received on June 16, 2020.  
• Email from Dez Dervin received on June 16, 2020.  
• Email from Jedidiah Rubin received on June 16, 2020. 
• Email from Ike Rubin received on June 16, 2020. 
• Email from Angus McDonald received on June 16, 2020. 
• Email from Grace King received on June 16, 2020. 
• Email from Brandie Dugan received on June 16, 2020. * 
• Email from Keri Akemi-Bezaviff received on June 16, 2020. * 
• Email from Giselle Cisneros received on June 16, 2020. * 

 
 
5.  ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:  
 
5.A.  Proclamation of Local Emergency to Respond to the Coronavirus (COVID-19)   

• Emergency Proclamation P2020-002 signed by City Manager on June 16, 2020.  
 
 
5.B.  Slow Streets Program: A Proposal from the Napa County Bicycle Coalition  

• Email from Marcus Helmer received on June 16, 2020. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
*EMAIL OR HANDWRITTEN COMMENTS WILL BE READ INTO THE RECORD BY CITY STAFF 

DURING THE MEETING. 
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From:

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 2:55 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: In regards to the LEGACY program

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 
 
Dear Council Members, 
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program. 
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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From: Jessica Keane >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 2:55 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Legacy program 

[EXTERNAL] 
 
Dear Council Members, 
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program. 
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
 
Jessica Keane 
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From: Lainey Laband 

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 2:56 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: The Legacy Program

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 
 
Dear Council Members, 
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program. 
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
 
Thank you, 
Lainey Laband 
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From: Martina Sanchez >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 2:59 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Legacy

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 

Dear Council Members,  
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program.  
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
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From: Adrian Almaraz < >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:00 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Legacy program

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 
 
The legacy program is worth more redirect the funds - a citizen and voter 
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From: Martin Gaudard < >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:00 PM

To: Clerk

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program. 
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
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From: Dez Dervin < >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:00 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Legacy Program 

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 
 
Dear Council Members, 
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program. 
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
 
Sincerely, 
Desra Dervin 
(She/Her) 
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From: Jedidiah Rubin 

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:03 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Legacy Program

[EXTERNAL] 

 
Dear Council Members,  
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program.  
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
--  
Jed Rubin  
10th Grade 
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From: Ike Rubin < >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:04 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Redistributing NVPD funds to the LEGACY program

[EXTERNAL] 

Dear Council Members,  
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program.  
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
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From: Angus McDonald < >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:06 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020

[EXTERNAL] 

 
Dear Council Members,  
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program.  
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
--  
                        Cheers, 
        Angus McDonald 
            

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
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From: Grace King <

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:16 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Napa PD Funding

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 
 
Hello, 
 
My name is Grace King and I do not support defunding Napa PD. While I support BLM, I appreciate the work the Napa PD 
has out into keeping our community safe and would not like to see that diminished. I hope the city council considers this 
in their inquiry into funding the police department. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Grace King 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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From: Brandie Dugan >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:34 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: COMMENT TO COUNCIL JUNE 16TH 2020 MEETING ! PLEASE READ

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 
 
Dear Council Members, 
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program. 
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
 
Thank you 
Brandie Dugan 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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From: Akemi-Bezayiff, Keri < >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:35 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020

[EXTERNAL] 

Dear Council Members, 

Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 

As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program. 

This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 

Use headline 
COMMENT TO COUNCIL JUNE 16TH 2020 MEETING ! PLEASE READ ! 

COMMENT DONE 

 

 

 

 

Kindest Regards, 
 
~ Keri 
  
Keri Akemi-Hernandez 
Local & Global Real Estate Professional/REALTOR© 
Cal DRE# 01273602 
Knowledge, Integrity, Results! 
http://www.1KeriRealtor.com/ 
 
Sotheby's International Realty 
Wine Country Brokerage 
Cell   
 
Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail 
The information in this electronic mail message is the sender's confidential business and may be 
legally privileged. It is intended solely for the addressee(s). Access to this internet electronic mail 
message by anyone else is unauthorized. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, 
copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it is prohibited and may 
be unlawful. The sender believes that this E-mail and any attachments were free of any virus, worm, 
Trojan horse, and/or malicious code when sent. This message and its attachments could have been 
infected during transmission. By reading the message and opening any attachments, the recipient 
accepts full responsibility for taking protective and remedial action about viruses and other defects. 
The sender's employer is not liable for any loss or damage arising in any way. 
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*Wire Fraud is Real*.  Before wiring any money, call the intended recipient at a number you know is valid to 
confirm the instructions. Additionally, please note that the sender does not have authority to bind a party to a 
real estate contract via written or verbal communication. 
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From: Giselle Cisneros < >

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 4:07 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: COMMENT TO COUNCIL 06/16/2020! PLEASE READ!

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 

Dear Council Members,  
 
Regarding item 4.E on today’s agenda June 16th 2020 
 
As a citizen of this community I believe we should relocate some of the $2,097,574 funds the police department will 
receive and bring back Napa’s LEGACY program.  
 
This community believes in their youth and wants to see more programs for children of color. 
 
Thank you! 



PROCLAMATION NO. P2020-002

PROCLAMATION OF THE DIRECTOR OF EMERGENCY
SERVICES OF THE CITY OF NAPA, STATE OF
CALIFORNIA, AUTHORIZING THE LIMITED WAIVER OF
OUTDOOR DINING PERMIT FEES IN RESPONSE TO THE
LOCAL EMERGENCY RELATED TO THE CORONAVIRUS
PANDEMIC (COVID-19)

WHEREAS, on March 15, 2020, the City Manager (acting as the Director
of Emergency Services) issued Proclamation No. P2020-001 to proclaim the
existence of a "local emergency" based on the existence of conditions related to
the novel coronavirus known as "SARSCoV-2," named "coronavirus disease
2019" and abbreviated "COVID-19"; and

WHEREAS, Proclamation No. P2020-001 was issued based on the facts
and law summarized therein, including the legal authority set forth in California
Government Code Section 8630, and Napa Municipal Code Section 2.89.020;
and

WHEREAS, the City Council has subsequently reviewed and ratified the
actions taken by the City Manager related to the local emergency described in
P2020-001 during multiple public meetings of the City Council, notably including
March 16, 2020 (R2020-037), March 31, 2020 (R2020-039), April 21, 2020
(R2020-055), the most recent prior ratification on June 2, 2020, and the planned
recommended ratification of this proclamation on June 16,2020; and

WHEREAS, due to the severe impacts of COVID-19 on the health, safety,
and welfare of the community, and the revenues of the City, as described in
R2020-039 and R2020-055, the City Manager has determined that it is in the
best interests of the City to facilitate the issuance of Outdoor Dining Permits to
allow restaurants to open and operate on a larger outdoor footprint, which will
allow the restaurants to comply with the social distancing protocols required by
the State (through Executive Orders of the Governor) and required by Napa
County (through orders and guidelines issued by the Napa County Health
Officer); and

WHEREAS, the City Council has established the fee amount to be paid by
an Applicant for an Outdoor Dining Permit, to cover the costs of City staff in
reviewing each application, establishing appropriate site-specific conditions of
approval, and issuing the permit, as set forth in the Master Schedule of Fees,
Fines, and Charges (effective January 1, 2020), line 10.10, at $620; and

Local Emergency Proclamation - P2020-002
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WHEREAS, the City Manager has determined that the circumstances of
the COVID-19 local emergency support the City's use of general fund revenue to
subsidize the cost of allocating City staff resources to process each outdoor
dining permit application, which will allow the City to waive the Outdoor Dining
Permit fee of $620 that would otherwise be owed by each Applicant, under the
terms set forth in this Proclamation.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED by the City Manager of the
City of Napa, in the capacity of the Director of Emergency Services of the City of
Napa, as follows:

1. The City Manager hereby authorizes the Community Development
Director to waive the Outdoor Dining Permit fee of $620 (as described in the
Recitals of this Resolution) for each complete application that is received by the
Community Development Department between March 15, 2020, and September
30, 2020, in accordance with the application and permit requirements published
by the City (see: https://www.citvofnapa.org/937/New-Outdoor-Dining-Permit-
Process).

2. This proclamation shall expire if not confirmed and ratified by the City
Council within 21 days of the proclamation.

3. The City Manager hereby finds that the facts set forth in the recitals to
this proclamation are true and correct, and establish the factual basis for this
proclamation.

4. This Proclamation shall take effect immediately upon its execution.

This proclamat(©R^ is hereby issued by the City Manager, Director of Emergency
Services./

^ ^ -^f2^_

Name: Steve Potter
Title: City Manager

Director of Emergency Services
Date: June 16, 2020

Local Emergency Proclamation - P2020-002
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From: Marcus Helmer <

Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 3:58 PM

To: Clerk

Subject: Agenda Item 5B

Categories: Unverified Contact

[EXTERNAL] 

Marcus Helmer,  
 
It is critical we implement these changes now while traffic is slow. The city council must act with 
urgency and must not be overly cautious. Doing nothing is a choice. To wait is to miss a perfect 
opportunity to improve everyone's quality of life. 
 
This does not need to be studied. This should be done, now. I'd love to talk with any council members 
after the meeting about the good choice you've made. Thank you for your consideration. 
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